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Committee Vote: Favorable, 8-0 (In favor: Council Members Hawkins, Davis, Dernoga, 

Harrison, Ivey, Streeter, Taveras and Turner) 

 

The County Council, sitting as the Committee of the Whole, convened on May 24, 2021 to 

consider CR-47-2021. The Planning, Housing and Economic Development Committee Director 

summarized the purpose of the resolution. CR-47-2021 provides for a transfer of certain 

appropriations and expenditures between certain programs in the FY 2020-2021 Maryland-

National Capital Park and Planning Commission (M-NCPPC) Operating Budget for the 

Recreation Fund. This Resolution provides for the transfer of $25,000 from the Prince George's 

Youth Lacrosse program to the Kettering-Largo-Mitchellville Boys and Girls Club ($10,000), 

Forestville Boys and Girls Club of Prince George's County, Inc. ($10,000), and the Student 

Athletes for Educational Opportunities (SAFEO), Inc. ($5,000), respectively. In addition, the 

Resolution provides for the transfer of $7,500 from the College Park Boys and Girls Club to the 

Laurel Boys and Girls Club ($5,000) and Laurel Historical Society ($2,500), respectively. 

Finally, this Resolution will authorize the transfer of program funds in the amount of $10,000 

from the Maryland Cheer Chargers to Student Athletes for Educational Opportunities (SAFEO), 

Inc. This results in no change to the total expenditures approved within the Recreation Fund of 

the Fiscal Year 2020-21 budget. 

 

On a motion by Council Member Davis and second by Council Member Harrison, the Committee 

of the Whole voted favorable on CR-47-2021 as drafted. 

 


